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To: Board of Directors
Meeting Date: 16 Nov. 2021
RE: Leaky feedlot pipeline

Attachments:
1. OID Vicinity Map

Background/Summary/Discussion:

Fred Esplin feedlot has an OID concrete line running under a pen. It is believed that the line predates
the CAFO. The new owners are going to reconstruct and improve the pens which triggered an
inspection by the state. The state is requiring the leaky line be addressed. OID leadership met on-site

with the operator and the state inspector. The consensus was that the line is best relocated around
the pen to fix the current and avoid future similar issues.

Per analysis by Mark Carpenter the line needs to be 18" to Zariy the water due to the flat topography

and a total of 2580’ of new 80# PVC pipe. The price per i«nl quoted back to the operator was $75,000
for all pipe. The pipe cost has increased since then.

Jay spoke with Gary Johnston, new owner, and he is willing to pay for pipe through pens but if he
were to pay for anymore, he’d need to be reimbursed.

Budget Impact:

OID: 800’ of 18" 80# pipe at $35/ft = $28,000
Landowner: 1780’ 80# pipe at $35/ft= $62,300

Recommended Motion:
| move to approve/deny the relocation and replacement of the pipe through the Fred Esplin

feedlot by District crews; with the District paying for 800 of pipe and fittings related thereto and
the land owner paying for 1780' of the pipe and fittings through the pen.




